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Happy Valentine’s Day to you all…..in England back in the 60’s you could only purchase cards for your special Valentine, not for grandchildren/friends or relatives. You then sent the card anonymously to that special someone from an obscure postmark, hoping that they would realize that the anonymous card was really from you!

I can’t believe what wonderful weather we are having right now. Long may it last!  The golf course is looking and playing tough but fair.

Soon we should have a new General Manager!   His name is Steve Vlahos and has been the General Manager at Yorba Linda Country Club for the last 5 years.  He lives close to Marbella with his family. He is very outgoing, highly motivated and has a background in food and beverage, 20 years of progressive management experience. We think he will be a great asset to Marbella with  his leadership skills.  We still don’t know when he will start at Marbella as they have to find a replacement for him at Yorba Linda.

Unfortunately President’s Cup had to be cancelled due to not enough participants, we only had 20 sign ups and the gold medallions are way too expensive to run such a small tournament. I do however want to thank the committee of Jane Demeter, Carol Pugmire, Ute McGlothlin, Debby Sowers & Linda Fryling for all their help and support.  Also Karen Jordan & Sally Orgera for  their help in trying to put together a new fun format.  Dove Canyon runs their President’s Cup as 9 hole matches which are flighted A, B, C, D so each player plays everyone in their flight. The winners play 18 holes against the other flights for the Semi’s &  Final matches.  This format is played over a month to six weeks, with the 9 hole matches being arranged by the participants  themselves.  My old club Braemar  runs President’s Cup as a

 2 person Better Ball Match play over a 2 week time period i.e. Tues, Thurs (1st &  2nd week) with the Finals on Thursday. So if only 1 person from the team was there, they could play match play against the other team if necessary. This format is very similar to Member/Member. So the dates for President's Cup would need to be changed.  We will check with other clubs and possibly do a survey.

Do I have any volunteers to work on a survey & format for 2013?

I hope you have all picked up your new pink roster books….if not they are waiting for you in the locker room under the watchful eyes of Elizabeth & Alexandra.  There are a few errors:  Maxene Weinberg had to change her home phone number, because she kept getting phone calls assuming that she was Kaiser’s Urgent Care.  So her correct home phone #  949 481 5450.  Also Heidi Bae’s email is incorrect, it is: heidisbae@gmail.com.   Beverly Stinson: new phone #

&  address: 31371 Via Las Palmas, San Juan Capistrano, Ca, 92675. Home # 949 487 7476.

Tina & Joey have put up the sign up sheet for Member/Member……this tournament was definitely voted as our favourite.As it is appropriately named, The Iron Lady, I suggest that you see the movie.  Meryl Streep gives a wonderful performance of Maggie Thatcher and although the movie is more about the problems of old age and forgetfulness….

I am enclosing an email that was sent to me by a fellow Brit about golfers in 1940’s playing golf during the war at Richmond Golf Course in south London and adhering to some Temporary Rules!   It certainly made me laugh, hope you enjoy the “Stiff upper lip British humour!”

     See you on the golf course,or in the gym. I highly recommend the spin classes taught by Julie, email: marbellaspin@gmail.com

 Mon & Wed 11.00-12.00,Tues 9.00-10.00/Wed 4.30-5.30 p.m.

MEMBERSHIP 

CAROL MCLAUGHLIN 

MEMBERSHIP

~ Carol Mc Laughlin ~

We Currently Have 109 Full Members

29 Handicap Only

4 Junior Members

Total 133 Members

Welcome New Junior Member   Sasha Speare’s

WSCGA TOURNAMENTS

SENIOR CHAMPIONSHIP 1           FEBRUARY 27-28

Dove Canyon Country Club    Aliso Viejo  Country Club   

Deadline sign up - FEBRUARY 23, 2012

GRANDMOTHERS TOURNMENT   APRIL 17, 2012 - Deadline sign up- March 23

DESERT EVENT  MAY 7 & 8  -  Deadline sign up- March 31 

All details posted in Ladies Locker room

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

Rona Kipper   -   Birthday Drawing Winner

Vickie Kramer

Ute McGlothlin 

Mary K. Minner

Sherri Romito

  ~ GENERAL MEETING ~

        FEBRUARY 2, 2012 

FIRST PLACE 

M. Smith, S. Martensen, C.Pugmire & X.Kobtseva 

SECOND PLACE 

J. Kim, B. Behrens & M. Hayama 

THIRD PLACE 

L. Fryling, PK. Jenican & Kathy Lyons 

MAJOR TOURNAMENTS 

Sally Orgera 

Major Tournaments

~

Sally Orgera~

I  think everyone knows by now that the Presidents Cup has been cancelled for this year. The committee put a lot of time into this and I feel bad that we will not reap the rewards of their efforts. Please refer to Jill's column concerning the future of this tournament.

Our next tournament will be the Member/Member ( a usual favorite). Please pick your partner and sign up. It should be a wonderful tournament with Tina Russell and Joey Knudsen at the helm. The dates for the tournament are March 15 and March 22.

Sally Orgera

Major Tournament Chair

     ~ PLAY DAYS ~

           ~ Barbara Behrens ~ 

PLAYDAY CHAIRPERSON 

Barbara Behrens 

Greetings Ladies...Thank you to the January Hostesses, Judy Davis, Carol Pugmire and Kerry Holtrust,

  you did an amazing job!!!  

 February Hostesses are Patty Collins, Bev Letter and June Kim...

  Congratulations to the January Low Gross winner, Sue Pebley with an 84, and the Low Net

  winner Linda Fryling with a 63.

  Please remember to put your full name and tees played on game card.  Don't forget to attest it.

  REMINDER.....If your game card is not filled out completely and you do not fill out the game sheet,

  you are NOT eligible for scrip.  

Also, we must remember to ALWAYS putt out when playing for

  scrip or prizes,  NO GIMMEE putts allowed!!!

  I am still needing Hostesses for July and August...Please let me know if you can help!!

  Please check bulletin board in Locker Room for Playday Results.....

MaxeneWeinberg 

               ~GUEST DAYS~

                Maxene Weinberg 

We are having our first Ladies Guest Day on March 8.  Invite 1-3 guests.   More information will be forthcoming, soon.  

Please save this date for a fun day!  

LADIES’ CLUB GUEST DAYS 2012

MARCH 8

MAY 12

CINCO de MAYO

COUPLES’ MEMBER/GUEST

MAY 24

GUEST DAY

JUNE 28

GUEST DAY

JULY 19

MINI-MEMBER GUEST

AUGUST 16

GUEST DAY

SEPTEMBER 18, 19 & 20

MISSION BELLES MEMBER/GUEST

OCTOBER 11

GUEST DAY

NOVEMBER 29

HOLIDAY GUEST DAY

Lori Bickel 

Nine Holers

~Lori Bickel~

Welcome to our new Niner, Elizabeth Aghajanian.  Some fun highlights for this month are Sonya Mahony’s lowest scores of 101 and 104, Heidi Bae’s 102 and Kathleen Heggi’s 104.  They all will break 100 before you can blink and the handicaps are goin’ down.  Life is good!

HANDICAP 

Karen Jordan 

~Handicap~

Karen Jordan

Ladies' please remember to post at all courses

On January 26, Ladies Play Day,  Carol Warlick had a Hole-in-One on #11 --- BIG CONGRATS, CAROL! 

Most Improved Players for January, 2012:

Linda Fryling, 29.9 Handicap Index to 26.0 Handicap Index

Sonya Mahony, 39.9 to 35.3

Carol McLaughlin, 21.8 to 19.3

Reminder: On Ladies Play (Game) Days, overall low gross and low net can only be given to players with no “X’s” on their posting card – meaning they completed each hole by putting out and adjusted their score after the round.

THE IRON LADIES 

MEMBER/MEMBER TOURNAMENT 

THE IRON LADIES

MEMBER-MEMBER TOURNAMENT

March 15th & March 22nd

~Tina Russell & Joey Knudson~

This year we have elected to honor the captivating life and career of the most famous female politician of our time. Regardless of your political persuasion, we invite you to select your running mate and join the race to run for the most prestigious title of  “The Iron Ladies” of Marbella in our annual Member-Member Tournament. Each performance will be rewarded with a tee prize and an opportunity for greatness, similar to Margaret Thatcher and Meryl Streep, but definitely on a different playing field. Fortunately this one is only golf, which is less intimidating than running for Prime Minister or being up for Best Actress.

You can test your mettle in this very popular “One Best Ball of Partners’ Two Day Eclectic” format.  Remember this is the most fun-filled, and stress-free tournament of the year. For those of you on the fence, let us explain. If you and your partner can play both days, you have four chances to get one best ball on each hole. If one of you can only play one of the days, fine. If you both can only play one day, not a problem as far as signing up…but good luck. You don’t even have to play on the same day. We will have two 18-Hole flights from the Red Tees, with Gross and Net Prizes. As usual the 10-stroke differential rule applies. In addition, we encourage our 9-Holers to come and play for fun and practice (prizes are funded by the 9-Holer budget.) 

Sign-ups are now in the locker room and we are expecting great reviews and star performances from you all. If you still have questions, please call Tina or Joey.

DANI RATKELIS 

RULES CHAIRMAN 

                     A few weeks ago, Rory McIlroy would have won the tournament in Abu Dhabi had he not received a two stroke penalty for breaking Rule 13-2. Instead, he came in 3rd and 30,000 Euros poorer. He said that was a sloppy mistake on his part. Please review Rule 13-2 Improving Lie, Area of Intended Stance or Swing, or Line of Play.

                                    A player must not improve or allow to be improved:

                                             The position or lie of his ball                                                                                  

                                             The area of his intended stance or swing,

                                             His line of play or a reasonable extension of that line beyond the hole,or

                                             the area in which he is to drop or place a ball, by any of the following actions:

                                             pressing a club on the ground,

                                             moving, bending or breaking anything growing or fixed [including immovable obstructions 

                                             And objects defining out of bounds].

                                             Creating or eliminating irregularities of surface

                                             Removing or pressing down sand, loose soil, replaced divots or other cut turf placed in 

                                             Position , or

                                             Removing dew, frost or water.

                                    However, the player incurs no penalty if the action occurs:

                                             In grounding the club lightly when addressing the ball,

                                             In fairly taking his stance,

                                             In making a stroke or the backward movement of his club for a stroke and the stroke is made.

                                             In creating or eliminating irregularities of surface within the teeing ground [Rule 11-1] or in

                                             Removing dew, frost or water from the teeing ground,or

                                             On the putting green in removing sand and loose soil or in repairing damage [RULE 16-1]

                                     Rory's ball was off the green. Before putting, he brushed sand away that was in the line of his putt.  

PHOTOGRAPHER

~ MARIA BARGER ~

Please see our Photo Gallery at Costcophotocenter.com 

e-mail: marbellalc@yahoo.com    password: 4marbella.   If you have any photos from any of the events, we can still upload onto the website.  Please let us know.

Anyone desiring a copy of a photo, please contact me with a description of the photo and I will gladly E-Mail you a copy.  Maria Barger: parteebar@cox.net

Past 2010/2012 Newsletters 

Thank you for visiting our web site!  

